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THE COMPANY’S REQUEST FOR INFORMATION PURSUANT TO  

SECTION 137F OF THE SECURITIES AND FUTURES ACT (CAP. 289) (“SFA”) 
 

 
 
The board of directors (the “Board”) of Imperium Crown Limited (the “Company”) refers to 
the Company’s announcements dated 10 May 2016, 3 June 2016 and 8 June 2016 
(enclosing a Notice of Extraordinary General Meeting (“EGM”) dated 7 June 2016 given by 
the Relevant Parties).  
 
The Board wishes to announce that on 16 June 2016, the Company had given notice in 
writing to Ms Tan Geok Bee (“Ms Tan”) (one of the Relevant Parties who gave Notice of 
EGM on 7 June 2016), and Third Rose Asia Sdn Bhd (“TRA”) to require them to provide the 
requisite information as per Section 137F of the SFA, by 12 noon on 20 June 2016. 
 
On 21 June 2016, Ms Tan responded to the Company stating that: 
 

“Your presumption at paragraph 3 of your letter is incorrect. I am the beneficial owner 
of TRA and therefore the Shares  

 
In answer to paragraph 4 of your letter, TRA purchased the Shares from Lim Chuan 
Lam. As TRA does not have a CDP account, I hold TRA's legal interest in the Shares 
on its behalf. No other person is entitled to control the voting rights attached to the 
Shares. 

 
In answer to paragraph 9 of your letter, TRA is the owner of the Shares. However, as 
it does not have a CDP account to hold the Shares, I hold TRA's legal interest in the 
Shares on its behalf and TRA therefore has a deemed interest in the Shares.  

 
Accordingly, TRA is the legal owner of the Shares and I am the beneficial owner of 
the Shares.” 

 
Copies of the Company’s letter dated 16 June 2016 and Ms Tan’s reply dated 21 June 2016 
are enclosed to this announcement. 
 
The Company has not received any response from TRA. 
 
The Board is taking the necessary advice in relation to the above, and will update the 
Company’s shareholders at the appropriate stage, of further developments, if any. 
 
In the meantime, the Company’s shareholders and investors are advised to exercise caution 
when dealing in the shares of the Company. 
 

BY ORDER OF THE BOARD 
 
Wong Chuen Shya (Huang Chunxia) 
Company Secretary 
21 June 2016 



 

 

This announcement has been prepared by the Company and its contents have been reviewed by the 
Company’s sponsor, PrimePartners Corporate Finance Pte. Ltd. (the “Sponsor”), for compliance with 
the Singapore Exchange Securities Trading Limited (the “SGX-ST”) Listing Manual Section B: Rules 
of Catalist. The Sponsor has not verified the contents of this announcement. 

This announcement has not been examined or approved by the SGX-ST. The Sponsor and the SGX-
ST assume no responsibility for the contents of this announcement, including the accuracy, 
completeness or correctness of any of the information, statements or opinions made or reports 
contained in this announcement. 

The contact person for the Sponsor is Ms Jennifer Tan, Senior Manager, Continuing Sponsorship, at 
16 Collyer Quay, #10-00 Income at Raffles, Singapore 049318, telephone (65) 6229 8088. 

 
 
  
 
 
 


